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Railroad & Heritage Museum Has “Hat-itude”

Museum opens new exhibit on hats from 1900s to the present

Temple, TX – July 5, 2011 – Today the Railroad & Heritage Museum officially opens its new exhibit, “Hat-itude”. This temporary summer exhibit looks into the history of that quintessential fashion accessory, the hat. 

The museum’s collection contains a variety of heritage objects, well beyond railroad related artifacts. Many of Temple’s citizens have donated heritage objects over the last 40 years, and they range from the mundane to the extraordinary. 

“While working on a complete inventory of the museum’s collection, we found that we had a large number of ladies hats that ranged in date from the 1900s to the 1970s. There were some real gems that had been in storage for quite a long time,” said museum curator, Amy Mitchell.

“With the renewed interest in ladies hats, largely due to the recent royal wedding, we saw an opportunity to share with our community Temple’s hat history.”
The exhibit provides visitors with a historical view of fashion as it evolved from the turn of the 20th Century, focusing on how important accessories, and particularly hats, were to the overall appearance of a well groomed woman. The displays are grouped by decade, and the informational panels take guests on a tour of historical Temple, providing the viewer with insight into where fashionable ladies of Temple purchased their headwear. 
Supplementing the wide variety of hats on display are photos from the museum’s archives. Studio and candid shots, most from Temple and the surrounding area, show ladies in their finery; many date from a time when a lady was not completely dressed without her hat and gloves. 

Guests to the exhibit can test their knowledge of hats with a fun interactive, and those unfamiliar with hat construction can handle a “please touch” hat on display.

“We hope that with this exhibit we can inspire people to take a second look at a rarely seen fashion accessory today. Perhaps women will take a look in their closets and share their old hats with a new generation that did not grow up wearing them. This summer when so many people are traveling to visit relatives, this exhibit can serve as a starting point to open a dialogue between generations about fashion and family history,” said Mitchell.

The museum will host a small opening reception on July 15, at 1pm with light refreshments. Museum staff will be modeling their own personal vintage hats, and guests are encouraged to wear their favorite hat. The exhibit will run from July 1 through September 15, 2011.

